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PURPOSE:  
Authorize the City to enter into a reimbursement agreement with BSC Holdings, Inc. for public enterprise 
improvements that are adjacent or ancillary to a private land development project. 
 
BACKGROUND:   
NCGS §160A-499 authorizes the City to enter into reimbursement agreements with private developers and 
property owners for the design and construction of municipal infrastructure that is included on the City’s Capital 
Improvement Plan and serves the developer or property owners.  BSC Holdings, Inc. will develop a 400-unit 
mixed residential development on an approximately 71-acre tract of land located along the boundaries of 
Kendale Road, Sandy Ridge Road and Johnson Street.  The success of this project requires expansion of 
infrastructure that is included on the City’s Capital Improvement Plan and is in the best interest of the City and 
BSC to jointly provide related improvements, which will serve not only this project but future development in 
the area as well. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT: 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED:  
Council is requested to adopt the Resolution to authorizing a Reimbursement Agreement with BSC Holdings, 
Inc. and authorize the appropriate City Staff to execute all documents to execute the same. 




































